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Ellsworth Noontime Rotary Board Meeting Minutes
8:00 AM Darlings Chevrolet Conference Room

Tuesday, May 15, 2018
Attendance:

Tiffany McMullen, Jennifer Saunders, Leann Beal, Mark Politte, Amy Wisehart and Heidi Grindle. 

Old business:

Community Service Project

McMullen Landscape made this project very easy through all their planning and preparations.  Participation was overwhelming for this project and everyone had a great time.  The project was very successful and a lot was accomplished.  The event and pictures taken during the project were shared on Facebook and sent to the Ellsworth American.
Apple Dumpling book Project

The School still has not provided an update on the project and whether it has been implemented yet.  The Board recognized the project may be hard for teachers to implement with all the mandates placed on their time.  Unfortunately, the principal was not able to make the Noontime program he was scheduled to speak at; the Board was hopeful he would have shared his thoughts on this project during that presentation.  Amy recommended approaching the Children’s Librarian at the Ellsworth Public Library with this program or the next reading program the Noontime Rotary Club might want to promote.  This might be a great avenue if the Rotarian’s would like to read to the children.
Maine College Circle

Bob Stuart had spoken to the Club earlier this year in regards to the scholarship program and discussions on college and technical schools with 3rd to 8th graders.  The scholarship forms are completed by the students, teachers and parents.  Within the application there is a section where the student is required to rank themselves and then the teachers and parents rank the student. Tiffany noted there were over 100 applications to review.  She suggested that in the future the Club might want to consider incorporating this review period into one of the weekly programs.  22 students were awarded a $100 scholarship to be used for whatever they asked for within the essay portion of their scholarship application.  Some of the students indicated they would save the money for a class, purchase a book, or purchase a sewing machine to start their future career with.  Julie Vittum and Wally Tapley are very involved in this program and the Board thought it would be great to get her ideas on how to incorporate this project into a future club meeting.   
Hancock County Leadership 

The Board was very pleased that Julie Vittum spoke on behalf of Noontime Rotary at the Hancock County Leadership graduation.  The Evening Rotary Club was also on the program to provide a presentation on their club goals.  It was noted following Julie’s presentation two people expressed an interest in learning more about the Noontime Rotary Club.  Shannon Beyers, has been hired as Betty Egner’s replacement and she has already visited our Club a few times.  
District Governor Citation

The Noontime Rotary Club was awarded the Bronze Citation Award.  The level of award is determined by the points earned for various goals established by the District Governor at the beginning of the club year.  The level of points is awarded silver, bronze and gold.
Ducky Race Fundraiser

The waterfront location for ducky ticket sales has been reserved with the Harbormaster.  The arrangements for the actual race have been discussed with the Harbormaster.
E-Waste

Just a reminder, the yearly E-Waste Fundraiser will be held on July 21, 2018 from 7 am to 12 pm.  Please plan to be at Home Depot early (time will be announced during the next few weekly meetings) for the informational meeting.  Terry will be taking orders for the orange rotary shirts during the next few weekly meetings.  We will not be accepting air conditioners or florescent lights this year.  More information on this and posters will be distributed soon. 
New business:
Committee Reports:

Jen Saunders, Treasurer
The donation from Darling’s has been received for the 2017-2018 Ducky Race.  The final two scholarships awarded to the 2017 graduates have been paid out.  It was noted the language to determine if the grades are acceptable will need to be amended at the High School level.  Currently, the students must have a C average to be eligible to receive the scholarship funds; it was decided we should include an exact number rather than anywhere on the C scale.  We may want to require additional documents if the grades are questionable.  At this time all four have been paid out; the Club recently voted to award six this year.  We will still honor that vote even though we did end up paying out all four awarded last year.  The funds are available to cover the additional two.  The scholarships are generally paid out in February; however, the other remaining scholarship was late being paid out because the report from the college was tied up in the mail for a while.  That student’s grades were very good, just a mix up with the mailing process.    
Heidi-Noel Grindle, Secretary
Heidi welcomed Amy Wisehart to the Board meeting.  Amy will be the secretary for club year 2018-2019.  Tiffany noted the minutes have been well received by the membership and many members have noted how much they enjoy reading them.
Mark Politte, Focus group

Mark noted an application has been received for a future focus group meeting.  Josh Torrance will be the point person on this application.  Mark was not ready to ask for Board approval at this point; they need to finalize some details first.  
Leann Beal, Program
The calendar is full of programs through June.  
Paul Pangburn, Students 
The six students that will be awarded a $500 scholarship from the Noontime Rotary Club are: McKenna Knight (rotary student), Kierstin Hand, Katie Clements, Belle Albert, Emily Hart, and Chantal Ouellette.  There was a lengthy discussion on different ways to encourage the rotary students to apply for our scholarship.  Board members had a wide range of ideas on how we could potentially award our rotary students in regards to whatever direction they plan to take after graduation.  Last week the students did a great job running the weekly meeting.  They elected to have an open discussion with Rotarians on their life paths from college years to present day activities.    
Crystal Richards, Membership
Lorianne Jackson’s membership application has been received.  She is a mortgage loan officer at The First and is being proposed by Megan Harmon.  Leann motioned to approve the membership application from Lorianne and Heidi seconded the motion.  All Board members were in favor of approving the membership application to move onto the next step in the process.  Tiffany will ask Terry to submit the application to the club for the 14 day waiting period.
Josh Kelsey, Foundation 
The Foundation Grant application has been submitted and confirmation of receipt has been received.  The application has been deemed complete, now we wait to see if and how much the Club might be awarded.  This grant will benefit the High School Scholarship Program.
President Elect  
Leann had two items to address this month.  1) The Board meetings will be moving to the 2nd Wednesday of each month.  They will be held in the Machias Savings Bank conference room on High Street at 8 AM.
2) The summer weekly club meetings will continue to be held at City Hall in the Auditorium.  
Board decisions:

5/3/2018 there was a Board vote during the Club weekly meeting to increase the number of scholarships to be awarded this year (only) from 4 to 6.  Lorianne Jackson’s membership application was approved by the Board today.  A vote was taken by the Board via email last month to approve Heidi as the Sargent-at-Arms for club year 2018-2019.  
Follow-up action:

Order orange T-Shirts for new members to wear during the E-Waste Fundraiser.  Follow-up on the discussion for a student meeting next year that highlights the scholarship program.  Some ideas include have students fill out the form and write a paragraph that the club members could discuss with the students.
Next board meeting: 
The next Board meeting will be held in the upstairs Darling’s Chevrolet Conference Room on June 19, 2018 at 8:00 AM.
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 9:06 AM.
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